520 W. Elberta Dr.

Pleasant View, Ut 84414
Main Office (801) 782-8529
Police Dept. (801) 782-6736

June 25, 2013

Ben Hatfield, Planner

Weber County

2380 Washington Blvd., Ste. 240
Ogden, Utah 84401-1473

RE: Pleasant View City Stormwater Conveyance / M&M Storage

Dear Mr. Hatfield,

There exists an 18 inch storm drain pipe crossing underneath Utah State Highway 89, 91, 30 (Roughly at
UDOT Station 6+00) in Pleasant View, Utah. This is located in the section of Utah State Highway 89, 91,
30 immediately adjacent to the M&M Storage LLC Parcel just north of 2700 North Street. There also
exists a 12 inch storm drain pipe crossing underneath Utah State Highway 89, 91, 30 {Roughly at UDOT
Station 8+20). This is located in the section of Utah State Highway 89, 91, 30 immediately adjacent to
the North View Holdings LLC Parcel just north of 2700 North Street. These two storm drain pipes serve
only as a means for storm water falling in the UDOT right of way to cross underneath the highway.
These pipes are not intended for conveying storm water from property in Pleasant View to the east of
Utah State Highway 89, 91, 30.

Pleasant View City is not and will not use these two pipes as a means of conveying storm water
downstream. Currently, the intended storm drain outfall for property to the east of Highway 89 in this
area is to drain to the south toward 2700 North Street. Regardless of whether that storm water is
diverted to the north or south before crossing Highway 89, Pleasant View City will not utilize the two
above-mentioned pipes to convey their storm water.

If you should need any follow up information, please contact me at 801.827.0466.
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Melinda Brimhall
City Administrator




